Lawley Primary School Newsletter Planting the seeds growing the future

We welcome everyone back after the half term; we hope you all had an enjoyable and restful time. We have a few weeks left and we continue with lots of exciting lessons, activities and trips. We are currently planning our first 'Lawley's Got Talent' show for the children to take part in and alongside this we will have a raffle with lots of prizes to be won!



Termly Newsletters

The school website has much information regarding the curriculum here at Lawley. You can keep informed of what each year group is up to each term via the year group termly newsletters located under the curriculum tab.

IMPORTANT MESSAGE

For health and safety reasons no bikes or scooters to be ridden on the playground or the staff car park.

Please dismount upon entering school grounds. Thank you.

Year 5 Sikh Temple Visit

Year 5 were welcomed into the Temple and asked to remove shoes and cover their heads as a show of respect. After being shown around the Sikh Temple, the children were introduced to the history of Sikhism and its values. Food was shared with the children at the end of their visit in line with the Sikh faith.





On Tuesday 6th June Reverend Lee Plummer held an assembly and spoke about the recent events in Manchester. He stressed the importance of everyone showing love and respect towards all in our community even under difficult circumstances.



IMPORTANT MESSAGE

We have had reports of children crossing roads without taking care. Please ensure they are aware of the Green Cross Code and of keeping themselves safe on their way to and from school.

Upcoming events

PTFA Fathers Day After School Club -9th June

Year 6 Stokes Barn 12th June. Parents are invited to the sharing session on the 16th at 1pm

Year 1 and 2 phonics check w/b 12th June

Cleanliness weekw/b 12th June

Reception Teddy Bears picnic- 13th June

Year 4 RE
Workshop at
Samaritan Centre—
14th June

Harry Johnson Trust Day- 16th June

Year 3 at
Milliechope- 16th
June

Achievements

Tamara Ault completed her 4000m swim badge in a national swim award

We're still collecting the Sainsburys Active Kids Vouchers until 30th June; kindly forward any you may have to school.



As you will be aware Mrs Roberts is leaving Lawley Primary at the end of this term. Our school will be giving a group gift as a thank you for her dedication and hard work over many years. If you would like to contribute to this gift please contact the school office.

The tidy classroom award for May was awarded to Acorn class-well done!

Harry Johnson Trust Day

On Friday 16th June we are inviting everyone to dress in non uniform or in Orange for the day (Harry's favourite colour) for a donation.

As part of this Reception are also asked to have crazy hair!

Year 1 are making gingerbread biscuits on Wednesday 14th and they should bring small change in exchange for their decorated biscuit.

Year 1 are also making gingerbread men wristbands/bracelets which will be on sale the 15th and 16th June. These will be available for **all year groups** to buy at a cost of £1.

Year 5 children and staff will hold a whole school tuck shop on Thursday 15th June and children are able to bring 50p for this. Proceeds will go to The Harry Johnson Trust.

Parents/carers are invited to make gingerbread men for us to sell at the tuck shop. The recipe can be found at http://www.harryday.org.uk/

Once again thank you for all your support.

We have had cases of head lice reported.
Please check your child's hair and if
necessary treat accordingly. The school
office can provide paper copies of
guidance on treatment if needed.



@lawleyprimary



Happy Lunchtime Award

We've launched our 'Happy Lunchtimes' this week! We're really excited about this and are hopeful it will be a success.

Our playground will have 'zones' with different activities each day and on wet days we will have themed rooms for games, reading etc.

A positive reward system will be in place where tokens will be given to children for good behaviours. The children will place their tokens in the house point tubes and each week the house that receives the most tokens will receive 100 house points!

Once a term our Lunchtime Supervisors will also nominate children for the top table reward.

We welcome any donations that can be used during lunchtimes such as board games, Lego, bricks, dolls and cars.

We have been offered the opportunity to run various qualifications for First Aid in the first week of the Summer Holidays. At the moment we're trying to gather interest to see whether this would be viable for us to do. If this would be of interest to you please let us know by emailing us at

lawley.primary@taw.org.uk

Governors Out Of School Achievement Award

School Governors give out these awards to the pupils in recognition of an achievement reached outside of school. There are two categories for the awards; a child who has made a positive contribution towards their community or family, and a child who has attained a personal achievement award in sport, music or the arts. If you wish to nominate your child or any other Lawley Primary School pupil for either of these awards then please contact the school office for a nomination form. Entries should be returned by Tuesday 20th June.